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Charminster 

 Village Hall 

Now fully open once more. 

For children’s parties and other private bookings  

contact Sarah Bird on 01305 266478 

Or sarah345bird@aol.com 

 
HERRISON HALL 

CHARLTON DOWN VILLAGE HALL 

CHARITY  NO; 1079442 

Your Community Centre for 

Anniversaries, Celebrations, Classes, Club Meetings, Concerts, Conferences, 
Dancing, Exercise, Parties, Receptions, Seminars, Tuition, Weddings, WI, etc 

 

Email:  bookings@charltondownvillagehall.info 

www.charltondownvillagehall.info  
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Dear Community, 

Well, this edition is our 12th and that means we have been 

editing The Pilot for a whole year! How did that happen? 

The success of The Pilot is down to YOU! So thank you very 

much for all your contributions over the last year.  We just put 

in what you send us and are very grateful for it all. Thank you 

also for being so kind when there has been the odd glitch etc. It 

has certainly been a steep learning curve!!! 

Here’s another packed edition of your Parish magazine.  

Good news … we have a Pet of the Month and it’s rather an 

unusual one this time! Please keep sending them in to us. 

If you are waiting for some Village Fete news, you will have to 

wait a little longer...possibly next month. 

Look out for an article about local artist Anthony Paul’s success 

at the Royal Academy Summer Exhibition. His work is stunningly 

good. 

As we write this, the sun is shining and everything in the village 

is looking so green and marvellous. Fingers crossed that 

Summer will be a good one! 

Mel and Claire 

 

Deadline for submissions—1st July [editor@charpilot.com] 
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The old allotments 

  
 Charlton Down Cricket Club 

Summer is flying by and July marks the mid-point of the cricket 

season. Overall, Charlton Down have made a fine start. At the 

time of writing (early June) the Saturday 1sts are in second place 

in Div 2, while the 2nds are topping the table in Div 6. In the 

Evening League the 2nds are joint top in Div 3, while the 1sts 

keep coming close, but are still looking for their first win in Div 

1. More importantly, there is a great sense of togetherness and 

enjoyment at the club at the moment. This couldn’t be more 

evident than on some of our recent Friday nights when the 2nds 

have had a home game, the 1sts are in the nets practicing and 

our social members have turned out in force. It’s been a great 

mixture of age groups, cricketers and non-cricketers and it’s a 

fine example of how a sports club can knit together a 

community. Heartfelt thanks to everyone involved – organisers 

and punters alike! 

We had perfect weather for the club’s 20th Anniversary 

weekend, celebrated in style in the Village Hall on the Saturday 

night. It was lovely to catch up with past players and even better 

to get some of them out for a game of cricket on the Sunday 

between players from the first decade versus the second 

decade. It was a close run thing, but the oldies couldn’t quite 

chase down the target set by the newbies, losing by 8 runs. 

Some of us had just about recovered from the weekend before 

making our annual trip to Southampton to watch Hants take on 

Somerset in the T20 Blast. 
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All the players who were involved in our 20th Anniversary match - 1st decade 
vs 2nd decade. 

 

For July we’re hoping for more perfect summer weather, a few 

more wins and a few more glorious Friday nights at the club. In 

particular, Friday 7th July is Gin Night – this will be our third 

annual gin tasting event and no doubt Rachel has been hard at 

work researching some new varieties for you to test out. Keep a 

lookout on a advertising boards and social media for details of 

this event. Quiz Night and our monthly prize draw will be on 

Friday 28th July. 

 

James Pretty 
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Part of the planned building land 

Water sports in Portland 

 

16 North Street, Charminster, Dorchester, Dorset,  

DT2 9QZ    

Tel Number 01305 459349 

MENS’ BREAKFAST at 9am at £9.00 per person 

The Gamekeeper will continue to host their very 

scrumptious Saturday Men's Breakfast on the following 

dates: 

 

SATURDAYS:                                

                             15 JULY.     19 AUGUST. 

Your full English Breakfast will also include an Orange or 

Apple Juice with unlimited coffee/tea for only £9 per 

person. Please reserve your place by phoning the 

Gamekeeper by the Wednesday Evening prior to the 

Saturday if you wish to attend on Tel: 01305 - 459349 or 

Stephen Milner on 01305 - 266197.  

LADIES  

We know that by providing the men with breakfast the 

ladies are able to have some time to themselves but the 

Gamekeeper would like to hear from the ladies and offer 

them either a breakfast or an afternoon brunch. If you are 

interested, please contact Sharon at the Gamekeeper on 

01305- 459349.  
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Chef Karen 

A sign of Spring 

Stinsford news 

The First Sunday in June brought the Thomas Hardy Birthday 

weekend service together with Trinity Sunday led by the 

Archdeacon of Sherborne, the Venerable Penny Sayer. We had a 

good congregation of which a fair number were TH Society 

members and Penny delivered a fascinating sermon. Channel 5 

turned up to film the comings and goings at Stinsford on that 

day plus the highlights of both outside and inside the church 

then moved on to the Thomas Hardy Victorian Fair in 

Dorchester. There seems to be a lot of interest in Hardy of late, 

with ITV also filming to be broadcast in September and local film 

makers Wessex Drama  making a film of one of Hardy’s stories 

and are visiting us on  Saturday 11th June. 

Our fine organist Malcolm has been unwell, we wish him a 

speedy recovery and look forward to seeing him behind the keys 

and pipes of our organ again soon.  So we have had a guest 

organist, Philip Lange to play for us recently. 

As many will know there was a Deanery Service at Crossways in 

May, very well supported by all members throughout the 

Deanery. Following this in early June, Leila arranged the first 

joint meeting of all six parish PCCs within the Benefice, a 

momentous occasion. Pleasingly our new PCC member, James 

Thurston, “Jim” was present, and Bradford Peverill hosted and 

made us very welcome. Members attended from Bradford 

Peverill, Stratton, Frampton, Sydling St Nicholas to the north and 

Stinsford to the south and the largest single Community which 

now includes Charlton Down south of centre. With a population 

10 times that of most of us!                                     Michael Clarke 
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 The Upvc Repair Company 

Broken or misted sealed units replaced into Upvc 

Upvc door and window repairs 

Hinges, handles, locks, barrels and rubber gasket 

replaced 

Upvc windows and doors refurbished 

Mobile: 07415 579988 Tel: 01935 83430 or 01305 559975 

Email: info@theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk 

www.theupvcrepaircompany.co.uk 

No call out charge 
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Dorchester Trefoil 

 

 

Dorchester Trefoil’s community knitting project for Dorset 

County Hospital continues and we recently donated 20 more 

blankets, 20 twiddlemuffs and 29 shawls to the Mary Anning 

and stroke wards. Some blankets are used as Memory 

blankets to help patients with dementia recognise their beds 

and some are used as lap blankets in the stroke wards. 

Patients can take their blankets, shawls and muffs away with 

them to use at home and many do so, so we need to keep 

knitting! Non-member knitters are welcome at our monthly 

knit and natter group, which is as much natter as knit. 

Donations of wool, especially double knitting, are always 

needed and we can collect.  

Most recently, we were invited to a special coronation party 

held by 1st and 3rd Dorchester Guide companies to mark both 

the coronation and the annual changeover of the Mayor’s 

Guide who accompanied the Mayor, Janet Hewitt, at several 

of her engagements. Kaitlin Wlodarczyk was thanked by the 

mayor and then the flag was handed over to Grace Prowse 

who has this special responsibility for the next 12 months. The 

ceremony was followed by some lovely food and lots of chat. 

Jeane Holmes, our chairperson is sitting to the left of the 

mayor and Lisa Upward our Guiding County Commissioner is 

on the right of the picture. Lisa is from Dorchester. 
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Dorchester Trefoil (afternoon group) meets at St 

George’s church hall, Fordington, on the first 

Wednesday afternoon of each month. Visitors are 

welcome. It’s very friendly and always with tea and 

chat. The next Evening Trefoil (Wednesday 28th June) is 

a litter pick followed by a picnic and then a drink in 

Wetherspoons. For more information about both the 

afternoon and evening groups contact Judy Thompson, 

e-mail:- jct231@outlook.com (or via Charminster WI) 
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Meadows 

 

 
Charminster Guides 
 
Charminster Guides have also been working on another 
badge as well as completing the ‘Have Adventure’ theme 
award! This has involved doing work from all areas of the 
programme—their Badge Book, Skills Builders Badge and 
their unit meeting activities. One of these theme awards 
can take over a year to earn as our programme is varied 
and consists of 5 themes as well as its five essentials that 
all fit in with our term.  
 
We also try to keep up with the world around us and fit in 
with what’s going on.  So there are many other things we 
do to keep us varied and active. We had a party for the 
Coronation and some of us managed to help at the village 
fete running the ‘adopt a toy’ stall and helping the 
Brownies with the other activities on offer.  
 
A few other things we have done this term are:- making a 
bird feeder from oranges and bird seed; looking after the 
birds while nesting, as well as in the winter; some 
biodiversity work in different areas to see what nature has 
to offer and also tried an A to Z in nature while in 
Thorncombe woods.  
 
Its been a really great term with some fantastic plans 
ahead!  
 
Interested in guides ?? why not contact us through our website  
www.girlguiding.org.uk  
Alli, Ann and the guiding team  
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River Cerne 
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Picture D 

Picture C 

 

Ooh la la!  

This month’s quiz has a French connection. (With 

apologies for one terrible pun!) 

1)   Bastille Day is celebrated in France on which 

date? 

2)   The French Connection, starring Gene Hackman 

won five Oscars. In which year was it released? 

3)   England begin their Rugby World Cup campaign 

on September 9th. In which French city? 

4)   What is the name of the ferry that operates 

daily between Poole and Cherbourg? 

5)   The French Lieutenant's Woman by John Fowles 

is set in which Dorset town? 

6)   Who plays Jean Valjean in the film of Les 

Misérables? 

7)   What is another name for “eggy bread”? 

8)   Dorchester is the twin town of which famous 

town in Normandy? 

9)   Which British port features in the 2017 film 

Dunkirk? 

10) Sounds like a French hedgehog is lost in 

Charlton Down. Where might you find him? 
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Charminster Family fun day  

 

Our ‘Spectacular’ family fun day is returning for its 6th time! 
Each year we raise the stakes to create an even bigger, more 
elaborate, fun day than ever before, and this year is set to 
be our most fantastic yet! 

We will have live music from the amazing Nathan Jon-Snell 
and Koast, setting us a wonderful atmosphere throughout 
the whole day, along with some exciting dance shows from 
‘Twirl Academy’ and ‘The Dance studio’ we also have an 
exciting appearance from the one and only ‘Strawberry jam’ 
who never fails to entertain the children and get them 
laughing! 

Our Fabulous Forest school area will also be open, where 
children (and adults) can toast marshmallows on the open 
fire, make clay models and decorate their own pebbles to 
take home as a reminder of your amazing day. 

We will have a fire engine, miniature traction engine, digger 
and mini tractor on site, all making for wonderful photo 
opportunities with family and friends. 

For the fearless amongst you, why not visit our animal area, 
supplied by ‘The Ranch, Weymouth’ They will have Burmese 
pythons, corn snakes. Sand boa. Blue tongued skink. 
Bearded dragon, iguanas, tortoise, along with goats, who 
can all be fed and stroked. 

Geared towards the adventurous, and to tire the children 
out, we have bungee trampolines, inflatable slide and 
bouncy castle. 
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Quiet times on the  

 

If all that wasn’t enough, we have a great variation of stalls 
joining us on the day, from crafts, photography, wildlife, 
games, etc. 

 

If after all the excitement you need to take the weight off 
your feet, then join us in the bar area, where you will find 
an abundance of hay-bales to relax on., whilst you can 
enjoy the many refreshments, food and ice cream we have 
on offer and listen to the live music. 

 

You will also have the opportunity to purchase raffle tickets 
on the day and be in with a chance of winning…. A TV, 
pressure washer, family tickets to…. farmer palmers. 
Vurlands animal park, Corfe castle, Abbotsbury swannery, 
Lulworth castle, along with many, many more prizes. 

 

We know that you will most certainly have a fantastic day 
out, making memories that will last you a lifetime. 

 

So…join us on Sunday 9th July 12pm to 5pm free entry for 
all, to help us make the day a ‘spectacular success!’ 
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Mandy, the latest addition to Steve’s 

flock Riverside path, Stinsford 
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WENDY SOUTHAM  
LWCMD, ALWCMD  

Singing, Flute and Piano  teacher  
20+ years experience  

Help with aural and theory also available  

 

11 Cedar Road 07811 417820 

Charlton Down  01305 266283 wendysoutham@btinternet.com 

 

 

 With Karen Wyatt-Bain            dorchpaws@icloud.com 

From £11 per dog per hour 
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The intrepid duo 

Notice - 

There will be no more book sales at the 

Village Hall. 

We lasted 1 year and raised £1000! 

Thank you to all those involved.  
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Charminster Brownies  
We have had a fantastic beginning to our term.  It feels like 
such a celebratory time with the King’s Coronation and the 
Village Fete! We decorated some lovely mini cakes and 
made bracelets, set up our fairground activities to try out 
and had a bit of fun with face painting.  We made ribbon 
dance sticks with red, white or blue ribbon and had a lot of 
fun using them.  
 
We’ve planned what to do for Father’s Day and loved 
every minute of the village fete and what fantastic weather!  
 
We also had a lovely time at the movies watching the Little 
Mermaid at the cinema. Getting a special badge for this 
too!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Anyone wanting to join Brownies can go onto our 
girlguiding website and Join us.  Contact Brown Owl for 
any information - call Alli 07483429596 
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A male Kestrel taking a break in the sun 
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DOUBLE SUCCESS FOR LOWER BOCKHAMPTON ARTIST 

Local artist and Pilot advertiser Anthony Paul, of Molehill Studio, 

Lower Bockhampton, has had both his submissions for the Royal 

Academy Summer Exhibitions accepted. 

The most prestigious annual art exhibition in Britain, it is the 

largest open art exhibition in the world, attracting 15 17,000 

public entries worldwide. From these only about 850 works will 

be selected, to hang among the Royal Academicians’ and guest 

Artists’ works. 

The exhibition is large, this year 1602 artworks, spread among  

16 galleries within Burlington House In Piccadilly, London.   

Tony’s two paintings, both still lifes, are hung in gallery VI, and 

painted in the beautiful medium of egg tempera, a traditional 

medium steeped in antiquity. 

His first painting ‘A conference of Pears’, resulted from his wife 

being given the four pears. Neither she nor he were that keen 

on pears, but Tony liked their shapes and, in his studio set them 

up on, as much as in, the small bowl. He found the two, more 

upright fruits with their twisted stems, were like humans, Their 

body language indicating apprehension. 

Tony says: ‘The bowl was a delight to paint. Glazed pottery isn’t 

easy to represent, but it’s really satisfying when it works. It is the 

second appearance of this bowl in a Summer Exhibition, being 

first shown in his second RA success in 1987. 
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The second painting ‘Fruits de Mer’ features a bowl of shells 

collected by his two daughters. Set in the raking light in the 

recess of a stained glass window, there is a powerful  

representation of light and shadow.      

The Royal Academy Summer Exhibition is open until 20th August. 

If you would like to see more of Tony’s work locally he will be 

holding a weekend ‘open studio’ , with daughters Sally (stained 

glass) and Kerry (jewellery, collages , prints and cards), from 21 -

23rd July.  Just park (or walk) near to Bockhampton Bridge and 

follow the signs. The studio/gallery will be open from 10am – 

4pm. Weather permitting there will be refreshments available in 

the garden.  

Please do come, you’ll be very welcome.  

 

 



27 

 

Trainer Karen Brown and Ed-

die the labradoodle. 

Samuel Diaz, aged eight, with his 

“best friend” Frankie the frug. 

Dave (left) and Mike with a       

defibrillator 
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Internal plastering, rendering, dry lining, coving and cornice works, painting 
and decorating services. 

Committed to a high quality finish and complete customer satisfaction. 

17 years experience, offering plastering and decorating services to customers 
across Dorset and surrounding areas. 

Call Josh for a quote on 07876308316 or email  

oconnor87@hotmail.co.uk 
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Andrew Darby 

Building Services Ltd 

All types of building work undertaken: 

Extensions, structural alterations, kitchen, bathrooms 

01305 757162         07974 260938 

Email:  adbsltd@gmail.com 

BURTON LANDSCAPES LTD 

An established professional team of landscapers undertaking all aspects of 
landscaping and maintenance including fencing, pergolas, artificial and wood-
en decking, artificial grass, turfing, walling, paving, steps, groundworks, drain-

age and site clearance. 

Contact  Mike on 07717 685951 / 01305 854603 

burtonlandscape@hotmail.com www.burtonlandscapes.co.uk 
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Selling a car, but can’t face the … 

 … hassle? 

Halcyon Motors Ltd is a friendly, family-run business based in Milborne St 
Andrew. 

If you  have a car, motorbike, van or camper to sell, we will happily come to you and 
pay cash.  Or, if you are trading in elsewhere, phone us first—we can usually offer 
more. 

Buying?  Visit www.halcyonmotors.co.uk to see ‘warts and all’ descriptions and pho-
tos of our current stock.  All vehicles are warranted and part exchanges welcome. 

Don MacLeod 01258 839209 or 07782 189555 (Mon to Sun 8am-8pm) 
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Church Contacts 

THE PARISHES OF CHARMINSTER AND STINSFORD 

Part of the Benefice of Charminster, Stinsford and the Chalk Stream Villages 

 

Rector    Vacant 

Curate, Charminster,            The Reverend Leila Mather  263761 

Stinsford & Chalk Stream Villages 

Hon. Associate Minister The Reverend Dr Hugh Willis  262940 

Associate Minister  The Reverend Dr Rob Van der Hart  852130 

ST MARY THE VIRGIN, CHARMINSTER 

Churchwarden  Andrew Morgan   259664 

PCC Secretary  Jean Garrard    259083 

PCC Treasurer  Andrew Jones   264316 

 

ST MICHAEL’S, STINSFORD 

Churchwardens  Shirley Churchill   260159 

    Sally Warburton   07587177735 

PCC Treasurer  Michael A Clarke   267611 

FOR BAPTISMS AND MARRIAGES 

Contact the Administrator for the Parish of St Mary’s Charminster and St 
Michael’s Stinsford,  Jean Garrard stmaryschurchcharminster@outlook.com 
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Pet of the Month ... 

These sheep are called 
Valais Blackface. They 
are a niche Swiss breed 
known as really friendly 
characters with teddy 
bear looks! 

Our two are both boys 
and are fancy lawn 
mowers. One is Jasper 
and the other is Jerome 
and both are under a 
year old. Their proper 

names are huge long names! 

 
They always look 
funny when they are 
shorn...which 
usually happens 
twice a year! 

 

 

 

Mark and Ruth 
Simons 
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Alterations and repairs to ladies’ and gents’ clothing 

and furnishings plus basic curtain-making.  All 

sewing professionally done at very reasonable cost. 

Will collect and deliver if required. No task too 

small.  

Hilary Charlesworth (Minterne Magna) 01300 

341845 
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Fun in the floods for some! 
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Quiz Answers 

 

1) July 14th  

 

2) 1971 

 

3) Marseille 

 

4) MV Barfleur 

 

5) Lyme Regis 

 

6) Hugh Jackman 

 

7) French toast 

 

8) Bayeux 

 

9) Weymouth 

 

10)  Could l’hérisson be hiding out in Herrison Road? 

(Ouch!) 
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ADVERTISING IN THE PILOT 

Our loyal advertisers provide the largest portion of our income, without 

which we would not be able to distribute The Pilot to 1650 households in 

Charminster, Charlton Down and Stinsford free of charge each month. 

Most adverts are placed for a year, running from the January edition, there-

fore we sell most of our advertising space in the second half of November so 

they are in place for the New Year. 

In this time of rising prices, our print costs have increased by 14%, but we 

have only raised our 2023 advertising charges by 5%. Our rates are: 

Size Dimensions Rate 

Whole page 125mm x 190mm £525 

Three quarters page 125mm x 142mm £393 

Two thirds page 125mm x 126mm £350 

Half Page 125mm x 95mm £263 

Third Page 125mm x 63mm £175 

Quarter Page 125 mm x 46mm £131 
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 WOODS FUNERAL SERVICES 
Providing a caring service since 1878 

Pauline Guy  Dip FD MBIFD 

Funeral Director, Dorchester 

Allan Quartermaine  Dip FD LMBIFD 

Funeral Director, Weymouth 

11a Icen Way, Dorchester  DT1 1EW                          01305 250425 

enquiries@woodsfuneralservices.co.uk 

www.woodsfuneralservices.co.uk 
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Villages’ Directory 
DORSET COUNCILLOR 

Cllr David Taylor  07905 352710 cllrdavid.taylor@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk 

LOCAL NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICE TEAM 
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Scouts ,Cubs,Beavers Ruth Young    268208 

Scottish Country Dancing Val Scriven    265177 

Charminsters Stores  Louise Christopher   264312 

& Post Office  

Art Group   Dudley Kemp     757151 

Community Hall        communityhall@charminster.info           07947 622326 

 

CHARLTON DOWN CONTACTS 

Village Hall   bookings@charltondownvillagehall.info  

Jellytots   Emma    07791204323 

Flood Warden  Carol Matthews   751535 

Charlton Down Cricket Peter(Tommy) Tucker 07810275847 

    youth/senior 

    James Pretty: booking/hire 07810275847 

 

 

STINSFORD CONTACTS 

 

Stinsford Parish Council Parish Clerk: Kirsty Rigler  268818 

    stinsfordclerk@googlemail.com 

 

    The Pilot Contacts 

Editors—editor@charpilot.com 

Advertising— timyarker@btinternet.com 
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Charminster and Charlton Down 

Charminster speed watch team started in 
June 2013, 10 years ago. The team is mainly 
still the original members, a few have left but 
only 2 new members in all that time.  

This team will be doing its last session at the 
end of July this year so from then North 
Street and Sherborne Road 40mph area will 
not be monitored. If anyone feels they can 
take over please contact the clerk and she 
will put in touch with them. A sterling job has 

been done by this team over the last 10 years, thank you to them all. 

 

South Ward (Charminster Village)            North  Ward (Charlton Down & Forston) 

Keith Beeson  264032          Carol Matthews (Vice Chair) 751535 

Peter Dangerfield 260543          Vacancy 

Richard East  264724          Susan Frazer   269255 

Alan Rolls  267863          Julie Jackson    07714433174 

Mark Simons(Chair) 260055           Richard Wareham   07710938959 

Tim Yarker  265942          Ollie Greenaway   07990618126 

Louisa Swabey-Payne TBC 

Contact: Parish Clerk (Michele Harding) c/o Community Hall, 
Weir View, Charminster, DT2 9QY, 01305 819429 or email 
clerk@charminster.info 

For Community Hall Enquiries please call 07947622326 

Please see our website or contact the clerk for details of any forthcoming 
meetings.  www.charminster.info 

Charminster Parish Council 


